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We Are 40 Years This October 

Snippets From Past Newsletters 
By Roman Kulkewycz 

This year in October will be 40 years since the first issue the Bunyip & District Newsletter began 
publication. Initially it was published in the first week of each month, then there was a time when it 
was printed fortnightly, then again monthly, but on the third Tuesday of the month. Currently we pub-
lish once a month as close to the first Tuesday of the month as well as having an online presence. 
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About Bunyip News  Advertising Information  

PO Box 126 BUNYIP VIC 3815  ABN 22611767759   

We are a non-profit organization, our volunteer 
committee prints each month. 12 editions per year. 
Our newsletter is available to view online at  
www.bunyipnews.org.au. 
Printed copies are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, 
Longwarry and Tonimbuk.  

 
DEADLINE for next issue: 30th August 2022 
PRINT DATE for next issue:  6th September 2022 

Thank you to the volunteer Printers for this issue of Bunyip 
News:  Arthur, Bob and Margaret Lockhart 

Coordinator: Tony Arrigo (OAM) 

Editor Margaret 
Simmons editor@bunyipnews.org.au 

Advertising Lisa Sinha advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

Website Clint Diston website@bunyipnews.org.au 

President Tony Arrigo 
(OAM) president@bunyipnews.org.au 

Secretary Roman 
Kulkewycz 

secretary@bunyipnews.org.au 

Treasurer Jane Scott treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au 

Bunyip & District Community News wishes to advise 
that the views or remarks expressed in this 
publication are not the views of the volunteer 
committee and editor, and no service or 
endorsement is implied by the listing of advertisers, 
sponsors or contributors. Although every effort is 
taken in reproducing and printing advertisements and 
contributions correctly, we take no responsibility for 
errors. 

Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 
harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 
signed permission from all participating parties in 
personal notices and those without will not be 
published. Name of contributors will remain 
anonymous unless direct permission is received.  

Bunyip & District Community News is a member of 
the Community Newspapers Association of Victoria 
(CNAV) – ( www.cnav.org.au).  

Ad Type Cost 
Business card $10 
Quarter page  $20 
Half page  $40 
Full page $80 
Website (12 months) $100 

 
HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
 
You can leave your ads and news articles in the 
collection box, which is located outside IGA.  
 
Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.  
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  
2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with 
correct monies.  
3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on 
the front, along with type of ad required.  

Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless 
fully paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, 
Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) or deposit to 
Bunyip & District Community Bank® Branch 
account. 

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 
issues giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half 
page editorial.  
Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-
profit community groups, associations and clubs 
who advertise in the news. 
All ads and notices for non-charging events or 
public / club notices are FREE!  
 
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
 
For further enquires or to place an advert please 
email  advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 
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LONGWARRY OP SHOP 
 

CHURCH ST (OPP.  BURNNETT CT.) 

YELLOW CONTAINER 

BRAND NEW SHOP 

Now open every Monday to Friday 

10:00 am to 2.30 pm 

Preloved clothing, linen, toys, books and puzzles.  Lots of collectables 

All washed or dry cleaned 

ENQUIRIES 0402 856 083 

 

COME MEET OUR VOLUNTEERS 

 

EVERYONE WELCOME FOR CUPPA 

 
Cardinia Farmers Evening 

 
 
Cardinia Shire Council is set to host the Cardinia Farmers Evening next month. 
 
The event, which has been organised by the Council’s Economic Development Team, will acknowledge the 
area's primary producers, their hard work and fresh produce. 
 
The purpose of the evening is to gather the local farming community in celebration of agriculture, produce, 
and one another. 
 
The event will take place at Pakenham Racecourse in Tynong on Wednesday 10 August from 7pm and will 
feature cancer survivor, VFL footballer, Australian cricketer and broadcaster Simon O’Donnell as the guest 
speaker. 
 
Cardinia Shire Mayor Councillor Jeff Springfield is encouraging the local farming community to come along 
to the free event. 
 
“This event is a way to acknowledge the amazing effort and produce that our local farmers supply,” Cr 
Springfield said. 
 
“Our local farming community has had it tough so this is a great way to come together and say our thanks to 
them.” 
 
Samples of produce will also be on display at the event. 
 
 
Bookings for the Cardinia Shire Farmers Evening can be made at www.trybooking.com/CAPLK.  
For more information, call the Economic Development Team on 1300 787 624. 
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BUNYIP MENS SHED  

 

Members required 

 

Every Wednesday 

8.30am—2.00pm 

Come along and give it a go! 

Contact:   

Len Brown: 0408 949 600 

Tim Cavanagh:  0458 142 727 

 

 
Bunyip Rainfall Totals 

  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Totals 

2020 92.6 138.15 35.75 145.5 100.5 46.0 43.5 122.0 58.5 98.0 60.0 44.0 984.5 

2021 67.0 37.0 35.75 61.0 54.0 76.0 93.0 44.0 100.0 113.0 93.0 22.0 833.0 

2022 37.0 6.0 49.0 76.0 42.0 96.0 49.0* 
To Date 

          355.0 
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Recipients announced for two 2022–23 community grants programs 
 

BUNYIP COMMUNITY RECEIVED GRANTS FOR THE FOLLOWING : 

Bunyip & District Agricultural Society 
Bunyip Show 

Bunyip and District Community House 
Merry Little Christmas Lunch 

Bunyip Football Club Inc 
Changeroom Power Brush 

 
Cardinia Shire Council has announced the 2022–23 Festival and Events Grants and the Community Wellbeing 
Support Grants programs. 
 
At its meeting on Monday 18 July 2022, Council considered and endorsed the awarding of more 
than: 
 $230,595 in funding toward 48 applications under the 2022–23 Festival and Events Grants 
program. 
$60,642 in funding toward 34 applications under the 2022–23 Community Wellbeing Support Grants 
program. 
Cardinia Shire Mayor Councillor Jeff Springfield said the grants programs seek to provide support 
for a range of events and sustainable initiatives that improve health and wellbeing, support volunteer 
development, and build capacity of community organisations. 
“Our grants programs are one way that we can provide support to our community and volunteer 
groups and help them deliver a wide range of initiatives to the benefit of the whole community. 
“Thank you to everyone who took the time and effort to submit your applications, and 
congratulations to all of the successful applicants. Council wishes you all the very best with your 
events and projects,” said the Mayor. 
Festivals and events grants 
Council’s Festivals and Events Grants program supports eligible not-for-profit, community-run 
festival and event organisers and RSL clubs. The grants help cover the costs of running local events 
that reflect local identity and interests, including community, arts and cultural festivals and events, 
as well as agricultural shows and major events. 
This year’s funding includes grants previously approved in the 2020-21 and 2021-22 Festival and 
Events Grants programs for events that had to be postponed due to COVID-19. 
Community wellbeing support grants 
Council’s Community Wellbeing Support Grants program seeks to equitably support sustainable 
community-led initiatives that address identified and unmet community need and aim to: 
 improve resident health and wellbeing 
 support opportunities for volunteer development 
build capacity of community groups through support for projects and programs. 
The Community wellbeing support grants are awarded to eligible community groups and projects 
across Cardinia Shire for: 
 Seeding grants to support the cost of starting a new organisation, group, club, program, project, 
or service. 
 Volunteering grants to help create volunteering programs, train volunteers, or promote 
volunteering opportunities. 
 Small change grants to assist with a range of ad hoc costs that cannot be met through other 
funding sources, such as buying small items of equipment, website redevelopment, Christmas 
decorations and more. 
For more information about Council’s community grants programs, visit our website 
at www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/grants or call 1300 7  
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Why Ride?? 

 

 

Here’s the way I see it…if you are reading this article you may already have at least some interest in 
the subject of motorbiking. Maybe you ride now, used to ride or would like to consider riding? 
Perhaps its on the bucket list, or its faint passing thought? Either way, let me try to feed the interest 
just a little further with some of my reasons for riding a motorbike…. 

 

For the thrill of it – there’s nothing quite like the feeling of a motorbike…mounted over a motor, 
wind in your face and bugs in your teeth! I’ve been riding for over 20 years but I still get a kick 
out it. Perhaps Robert Pirsig said it best in the book “Zen and the Art of Motorcycle 
Maintenance”: 
"You’re completely in contact with it all. You’re in the scene, not just watching it anymore, and 
the sense of presence is overwhelming.” 

 
 

 
 
 
Cost saving - It may have taken record fuel prices to put motorcycles into the mainstream 

consciousness, but the fact that bikes can get more than double the fuel economy of cars 
makes them serious money savers – for commuting or just for fun, whether or not prices stay 
high 

 
Parking made perfect – a bike will typically take the same space of 2 cars. In Melbourne’s CBD 

parking is easy, especially as roads are being increasingly closed off to car/truck traffic. In 
fact, according to Vicroads, in Victoria, you can park your motorcycle on a footpath, unless 
there is a sign saying you can't, and as long as you’re not blocking the path of pedestrians, 
delivery vehicles, public transport users or parked cars. Whether it’s the side of the road, a 
shopping centre or your favourite coffee shop…just roll up and hop off! 

 
Camaraderie – there’s a respect, an acknowledgement between riders as they pass one 

another on the road. Motorcyclists often feel like they belong to a big community, and that 
sensation gives us something in common; we share a bond that sets us apart from the rest of 
the motoring world. 
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Individuality – Despite the fact that motorcyclists are a part of a big biking group, we also 
tend to be more individualistic than the next person. Cruisers or sportsbikes… dirt bikes or 
adventure bikes…Harley Davidson or KTM…250cc single or a 2.3lt Rocket. Whether it’s 
expressed through our bikes, brands, clothes or journeys, motorbiking can be an outlet 
through which we reveal our personalities. 

Performance – how else can you experience the performance and acceleration of a $500k 
Ferrari for under $15k?? I’m not condoning speeding, but from a pure performance and 
acceleration perspective, its hard to beat a bike. 

A great escape – as I have spruiked before in previous articles…motorbiking is my escape. 
Whether you head off for 2 months, 2 weeks, or 2 hours…throwing your leg over a bike 
changes your perspective on things. The sense of freedom feels complete on two wheels, 
and riding doesn't just take you on a journey; it is the journey! 

Its not the ideal time of year to be riding down here in Victoria, and the weather can certainly 
dampen a good ride, but perhaps the above list might prompt you to start thinking about the 
upside of riding. Yes, there are a few cons to riding, and sometimes you need to be selective 
about the weather, but for me the pros far outweigh the cons. 

What do you enjoy about riding? 

I 

ts not the ideal time of year to be riding down here in Victoria, and the weather can certainly 
dampen a good ride, but perhaps the above list might prompt you to start thinking about the 
upside of riding. Yes, there are a few cons to riding, and sometimes you need to be selective 
about the weather, but for me the pros far outweigh the cons. 

 

What do you enjoy about riding? 

 

 
 

Write to me on the below email if you have any comments, questions or suggestions. Until next 
month, stay safe….cheers  

Author: Rob Chilinski, Garfield 

Email: garfieldchilidog@gmail.com 
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Market Beautification Project 
By Roman Kulkewycz 

 
The Bunyip and District Community Market committee has undertaken a project 
for the development of a beautification area at the Bunyip Recreation Reserve. 
Situated adjacent to the west side of the rotunda/BBQ building it will be named ‘ 
The Bunyip and District Community Market Picnic Garden” 

Once completed the project will boast a beautiful grassed area with native trees/
shrubs, picnic table and seating.  

 

Community Market President, Tony Arrigo said it will be an ideal place for family 
gatherings, outdoor weddings and a great place for visitors and locals to relax 
and  enjoy the pleasant surroundings as well as boosting the profile of Bunyip 
and district. 

 

There is great support of this project within the community. The Regional Rail 
Revival has donated loads of topsoil to build up and level the ground and there 
has been a generous Grant received from the Garfield Community Op Shop. 
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West Gippsland Progress Association Update 
WGPA are running a series of monthly networking evenings from July to November for local businesses and 

alike.  All local food & tourism businesses within Nar Nar Goon to Bunyip & surrounds, community 

representatives, or people interested in prospering the region are encouraged to attend.  

WGPA will host these events on the first Monday of every month - 5.30 pm - 7.00 pm at Brewsters Food Store 

& Café with the final evening at Cannibal Creek Winery.  

Our first evening was on Monday 4 July and we discussed how local business could increase their business 

profile on tourism sites and Cardinia Shire Council’s own ‘What’s On Cardinia’, as well as chatted about 

what possible events we could host in the region.   

Upcoming Evenings  

Monday 5 September - Social Media Campaign (Taste West Gippsland)  

Monday 3 October - Ambassador / Influencers  

Monday 7 November - Summer Events Calendar / Celebration of the Year  

Please join us to connect & network with local businesses whilst listening to key topics each month and 

appreciating local venues over a delicious meal.   

RSVP: Please register your interest the week prior to the upcoming monthly networking evening by 
emailing info@westgippslandprogassoc.org.au or register via the WGPA website 

Emerging from Fires Exhibition 
The Emerging from Fires Exhibition at the Cardinia Cultural Centre is opening on Friday 5 August and will run 

through until Sunday 11 September. 

The exhibition will feature both amateur and professional photographers, as well as residents, emergency 

responders and any other individual who captured the fire event or its response, relief, or recovery efforts.  

There will be a community event held on Friday 19 August at 6pm for fire affected community.  

Book your tickets for the exhibition event online 

Small Business and Farmer Support Grant 
Are you a small business or farmer impacted by the 2019 Bunyip Complex Bushfire?  

The Small Business and Farmer Support Grants program will provide grants of up to $5,000 for eligible 

businesses and farmers as reimbursement for the purchase or repair of equipment (plant and other), 

training for staff and business owners or business marketing and promotion opportunities.  

The aim of the program is to enable businesses and farmers impacted by the Bunyip Complex Fire in March 

2019 to continue to rebuild their business or farm activities.  

Funding is limited, applications will be assessed upon submission.   Please note that the program will not fund 

items or changes to services which have received funding from previous grants programs.  

Applications open 1 August. Visit our Economic Recovery webpage for more details and to apply.  

For more information, please email our Economic Recovery Officer, Susie Wickes at 

recovery@cardinia.vic.gov.au 

This grant was made possible with funding support from the Victorian Government.    
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TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’    ......   Bait or Lure 

 
With the rising cost of weekly groceries at the market, al-
ternative menus need to be considered. Same is to be 
said for the bait prices, no longer a cheap part of the fish-
ing equipment, pipis are now well over $12 for a 500g 
bag, and most of the weight is made up of ice and shell, 
not really economical. The alternative cheaper option is to 
use lures, there’s mainly 3 types to choose from, soft plas-
tics, metal lure or hard body bibbed, all produce good re-
sults in combination with the right target species. Being 
winter, Salmon is still the go if you’re visiting any of the 
many surf beaches along our coast, including inlets and 
their shorelines. 

 

You should arm yourself with a light and comfortable spin-
ning rod up to 3m in length, especially if you’re going to be 
at it all day. Balance it up with a fast retrieval reel that will 
hold at least 200m of 5-8kg line, for that unexpected fast 
run or break off. Incorporate small ball bearing swivels to 
prevent line twisting, applying careful detail in your knots 
as always, so to prevent the loss of fish and valuable lures. Vary the 
retrieve rate of your lures and also the depth the lure is operating at, 
then if you do get fish in that strike zone continue with the same for-
mula. Your window of opportunity may be brief, either the tide flow 
or pattern frequency of a feeding school entering the area can limit 
your catch. 

 

So make hay while the sun shines, try to use a snap-swivel so you 
can fast change lures quickly and find the 
most effective one. For salmon flash is im-
portant, chrome is good or all white with a 
splash of red, keeping the size around the baitfish proportions. Occasionally 
change to a soft plastic and drag it along the bottom looking for that ever 
predatory flathead that always seem to be lurking for another victim. Casting 
a long distance is not always the answer either, sometimes they’re right in 
close enough to see them in the waves rolling before breaking. Stay alert 
and safe, keep your eyes on the water, good fishing! 

 

Catcha, The TackleMan ®  
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CNAV member update July 
Attention all members! 

  MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS & 2022 MEMBER SURVEY  

The member survey and membership renewals mentioned in our previous updates are 
now ready to go.  
The new CNAV membership year starts 1 July 2022 and ends 30 June 2023. Renewals 
are now due. 

It has been many years since we conducted a member survey, and we need to update 
our information. Most survey questions are not mandatory; however, it would be very 
helpful to CNAV if you could answer as much as possible – for CNAV planning and ad-
vocacy, which will ultimately benefit all community papers. We aim to produce a publi-
cation with updated member information in time for the CNAV Conference in October.  

All members please fill in and submit the combined renewal form and survey online at 
https://cnav.org.au/membership-application/ 
Filling in the form is easy to do. We suggest you read through the questions first before 
answering the survey.  

We are no longer providing digital membership documents in Word or pdf. 
Note: If you need to leave the survey and membership form page to check something 
online, make sure you open another tab, otherwise if you close the browser you will 
have to start again. 

Many thanks for your cooperation! 
 

   2022 CNAV CONFERENCE & AWARDS    
Lock in the date! 

Saturday 15 October 2022 
The Victorian Emergency Management Institute, Mount Macedon 

 

 
 

Regards, 

CNAV committee 
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Have Voted For Bunyip  

Pharmacy Yet? 
 

The best way that we can show 
appreciation of our pharmacy 
as well as have a chance to 
win a Grant of $10,000 for a lo-
cal community organisation is 
to vote online for the Bunyip 
Pharmacy in the Arrotex Phar-
macy of the Year Competition.  

 

If you haven’t voted yet, now is 
the time to do so! 
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Free event for Cardinia Shire’s carers 

 
 
Cardinia Shire Council is hosting a free session at the Cardinia Cultural Centre in Pakenham for 
carers. 
 
Cardinia Carers Catch Up, is co-hosted by EACH and Pathways for Carers, aims to create a carers 
group for carers of older people, young people, or loved ones and family members.  
The free event will run on Wednesday 24 August from 10am to 12.30pm. 
 
Cardinia Shire Mayor Councillor Jeff Springfield said Cardinia Carers Catch Up was a great way to 
support those in the community who look after the most vulnerable. 
 
“This catch up will bring together carers who often put the needs of others before their own,” Cr 
Springfield said.  
 
“This will be a valuable opportunity for carers to meet those experiencing the same challenges and 
create social connections. I encourage all carers to jump online and sign up for this event.” 
 
 
For more information, visit bit.ly/3ImCckF or call the Customer Service team on 1300 787 624. 
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Quality Dry, Split firewood 

Nar Nar Goon Mixed Local Gum $120 
per Metre. 

Redgum $200 per metre 5 metre loads 
Free delivery  

Local family business supplying the 
local communities with quality 

firewood for over 10 years 

Ph Brendon 0437192402 
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& Concrete 7 days 
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Specialising in All Types of Rural Fencing 

 Horse Fencing 

 Cattle Fencing 

 Sheep & Goat Fencing 

 Dog Fencing 

 Maintenance & Repairs 
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Local Automated External 
Defibrillators (AEDs)  

BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® 
Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd - 2—Footy and Tennis Areas 
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett Rd 
(off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North 
Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Fire Brigade Station – 15 Bennett St   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra Rd  
Maryknoll Recreation Reserve – Marrakilla Rd  
NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 Carney 
St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders Rd, 
Bunyip North   
Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road 
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 Railway 
Ave  
 
To find a publicly accessible AED please 
visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  
Automated External Defibrillators  supported 
by...  
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St.Thomas' Church A'Beckett Road Bunyip 
 
ST.THOMAS' CHURCH A'Beckett Rd.Bunyip 
 
SUNDAY SERVICE at 9.30 a.m. with good coffee after  
 
Wednesdays at 11.45  and lunch after 
 
After our stunning MID-WINTER celebration we are going slow in 
August and resting up to be ready for Spring-time. 
 
In September we have two special celebrations - on Sunday 
11th.September we'll offer a special blessing to our friends Ding 
and Jase, following their recent marriage. 
We'll do lunch afterwards. 
 
The next week, September 18th we shall honour the remarkable Marie Kent on her 90th.birthday. 
 
Come October we shall be BLESSING THE ANIMALS with an outdoor eucharist on Sunday 2nd. October 
at 11 a.m. 
A BBQ lunch will follow. 
 
Our OPPORTUNITY SHOP is open Thursdays and Fridays, with wonderful bargains always on offer. New 
stock is constantly being added, so look in and see what we have. 
 
The Revd.Christine Angus, associate priest 0409 217 321 The Revd.Ken Parker, parish priest 59761634 

    

    

SPECIAL EVENTS: Prayer Group. Monday 8.00am Drouin at ‘The Crossing’ call 5625 2655.  

Camera Club. First and third Mondays 3.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318.  

Welcome To The Well. First and third Mondays 7.00pm Drouin call Stuart 5625 3202.  

Craft And Friendship Group. Tuesday 10.00am Garfield Church (not during school holidays) 
call Robyn 5629 5541.  

Meditation Group. Thursday 11.00am – 12.00noon Bunyip Church call Fred 0439 247 253.  

Adult Fellowship (UCAF). Second Thursday 6.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318. 

 

Worship Date Time Church and Worship LocaƟon 

Sunday August 7 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road.) 

Sunday August 14 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Rd.) 

Thursday August 18 1.30pm Hillview Aged Care Bunyip (22 Abeckett Rd.) 

Sunday August 21 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.) 

Sunday August 28 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road.) 

Sunday September 4 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Rd.) 

Sunday September 11 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.) 

BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH 

‘Linking God and Community’ 
 

www.bunyipdistrictunitingchurch.wordpress.com/home 
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COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club 
(Adult Riders) bunyipec@gmail.com (1st Saturday of 
the month Pound Road Reserve) 
Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  
info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   
Garfield Bowling Club 
garfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com - 0435 355 352  
Tournament or Twilight Bowls –  0411 288 799  
Longwarry Bowls Club 
Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 5623 3631 / Ken White 
– 03 5625 4034  
Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club 
Arch Robb – 0402 678 552 / Ian McConnell –  0419 
400 630  
Garfield Golf Club 
Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 5629 2794  
Bunyip Football Club 
Secretary – 0422 335 660 /   
bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Junior Football Club 
Shara McAuley (President) 0400 296 817  or ad-
min@bunyipjfc.com.au  
Bunyip Netball Club 
President Lisa Visser on 0408 396 251 or bunyipnet-
ballclub@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Patch Workers Club 
Barb – 0407 294326  
Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club 
Secretary – 5625 4350 (Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday 
each month at Garfield Community Hall)  
Bunyip Pony Club 
Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 
(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 
Lillico Pony Club 
Brett Withall 0407 500 211 
(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 
Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield 
Graeme Squires – 0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting 
each Wednesday at 6:30 pm)  
Bunyip Singers Club 
Dorothy Myers – 03 5629 5601 (Meets at Bunyip Hall 
every Monday 9:30 am)  
Bunyip Slimmers Club 
Maree McRae – 0468 411 144 (Meets every Friday 
9.30am at Bunyip Uniting Church)  
Bunyip & District Soccer Club 
Martin Jeric - 0418 104 242 
Sorella Callisthenics Club 
Samantha Holt – 0421 424 079 

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  
Bunyip & District Agricultural Society 
Philippa Demsey – 0450 380589 or  
bunyipshow@gmail.com  (Meets at 8pm on 3rd 
Wednesday at Bunyip Community Hall)  
Bunyip Cemetery 
Anne Green – 0499 295 772   
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip & District Community House 
0481 895 509 
Bunyip & District Fire Station 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Bunyip Hall Hire 
0407 834 443 or susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip Historical Society 
0419 156 844 -  bhs@dcsi.net.au  
Justice of the Peace (JP) 
Martin Sayers, OAM JP 0411 074 468 / 5629 5339 
S. Don McLean, JP– 0401 655 303   
Bunyip Landcare Group 
03 5629 5587 or  susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Cannibal Creek Landcare Group 
Pam Cunningham – 0407 876 935  
Bunyip Community Market 
Tony Arrigo OAM – 0407 563 441  
(Last Sunday each month)  
Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market 
Janine 0419 158 946 1st Sun. monthly (March to Dec) 
Bunyip Medical Centre 
03 5629 5111  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed 
Tim Cavanagh Secretary/Treasurer 0458 142 727 
(Meets each Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)  
Bunyip Community Op Shop 
 5629 6117 (After hours Tony Arrigo 0407 563 441)  
Garfield Community Op Shop 
0490 141 918  
Bunyip Police Station 
5629 5205 or 000  
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch 
David Papley – 0438 295 568  
Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke 
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 
Bunyip & District SES 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip 
Raelene Carroll – 03 5644 3388 
Bunyip Country Women's Association CWA:  
Wendy - 0417 352 258  
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 3rd Friday at 
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  
Garfield Community Garden 
Meet Every Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107 
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
Labertouche & District Hunters Group  
Meet 2nd Sat Bi-Monthly at Labertouche  
C/CentreTrevor 0439 692 602 
knightline58@hotmail.com 
Bunyip Social Hub 
Davina 0420 372 998  bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com  
Drouin and District Chess Club 
Meets 7pm every Monday - Drouin Senior Citizens 
Club 1 Oak St. Drouin.  Contact Nick de Weger 
convenor 0413239717.  New players welcome. 

The Justice of the Peace signing and witnessing centre is 
at  the Warragul Library at 75 Victoria Street. Local JPs 
provide their services at the Library from 10am to 2pm 
Monday to Friday.   

DOES YOUR LOCAL CLUB / COMMUNITY GROUP 
DETAILS NEED TO BE ADDED OR UPDATED?  
Let us know your details and get more people  
involved.  


